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Dear Parents, 

Welcome to the latest newsletter. 

This will be my last newsletter as the Interim Head of Greenhaugh Primary School.  It has been a very real 

pleasure getting to know the children - and the parents- over the last few months and I will be sad to say 

goodbye to everyone.  However, I know the school is going to be in very good hands.  Mrs Crow has already 

been into school several times and I know she is really looking forward to getting started properly in September. 

She and I will be staying in touch- so hopefully I will see the staff and children again over the next few months. 

 
Class 1 teacher 
 
As you know, Mrs Wise is sadly leaving the school at the end of term. Mrs Crow will be teaching in Class 1 and I  

 am delighted to say that we have appointed Mrs Karen Ewen to work alongside her, subject to the usual checks 

of course.  Mrs Ewen will be teaching Class 1 while Mrs Crow takes her leadership time.  She is an experienced 

teacher and will be a real asset to the school.  I know she is looking forward to getting started and meeting the 

children properly. 

 

 
Sports Day 
 
Thank you to all of you who came to Sports Day. The weather was brilliant- and so were the children!  Everyone 

tried their very best and there were some tremendous performances. Well done to everyone who took part. 

 A huge thank you to the staff who put in so much work organising everything. 

                                           

 



 
Summer Fair 
 
Well done class 2 for making such amazing stalls for the 

‘Summer Fair’. The children all thoroughly enjoyed trying out the 

activities. The grand total of £21 was raised. 

     

 
 

 
Plant Sale  
 
Thanks to all of you who supported the plant 

sale. This raised a fantastic £81.30 

Some of the money raised has already been 

spent on some new games and equipment  

for the playground. 

 

End of Year celebrations 

Next Monday at 11 am we are holding an ‘End of Year’ celebration. We hope to hold part of this outside so 

that we can invite some parents along as we did for sports day. 

If your child is in Year 4 or 5 and leaving Greenhaugh this time, then two adults per family can attend.  

If you child is in R, Y1, Y2 or Y3, and you would like to be part of the audience with Class 1, then one 

parent  per family can attend. This means that we can stay below the limit of 30 which is still legally in force 

until the 19th July! Seating will be arranged on the playground for you. 

 

WE WILL GO AHEAD WITH THIS OUTSIDE  EVEN IF THE WEATHER IS A LITTLE WET SO PLEASE 

BE PREPARED!  

 

However, if it is really bad, then we will have to move inside and, I am sorry, but parents will not then be able 

to join us. We will try and let you know in good time but can’t be held accountable for the weather!  

Class 1 are going to be holding an art show before the end of term. We will make a video and share this with 

you as we can’t invite parents along to this. 

 

 



 

Catering Unit Manager 

I’m delighted to let you know that, following a recruitment process, Yvonne McConnell has been appointed to the 

permanent position of catering unit  manager. This means that we can continue to provide school meals freshly 

cooked on site. 

Dates for your Diary 

Monday 12th July                      11 am  End of Year celebration  

Friday 16th July Term ends 

Monday 6th September Teacher training day 

TUESDAY  7TH SEPTEMBER START OF AUTUMN TERM 

 

Finally, if you have any questions or concerns, please do get in touch. If I don’t know there is a problem, I can’t 

sort it out. 

Kind regards, 

Jo Trotter ( Interim Headteacher) 

 


